# Grange Hall General Membership Meeting Minutes May 28, 2020 Zoom

President Imel called the meeting to order at 6:22 pm. In attendance were:

### Officers:

Katie Imel, President
Pam Willard, VP Fundraising
Elizabeth Koneru, Secretary
Sarah Physioc, VP Membership
Charlotte Lindberg, VP Programs

Courtney Jones, Principal

# Committee Chairs and Guests:

Amiee Barker, Sarah Battle, Colleen Ferreira, Christin Copp, Rebecca Schneeberger, Sangeeta Lovisa, Elizabeth Weddle, Renee Stuart, Meg Rosenberg.

### **Quorum Certification**

A quorum was established.

# **Approval of Minutes**

The minutes from April 23, 2020 PTA General Membership Meeting were previously submitted for approval. There were no corrections and the minutes stand as presented.

# Treasurer's Report

Amount on hand \$50,304.20.

# Officer's Report

Elizabeth Koneru: Thank-you card received from Mrs. Cox for Teacher Appreciation gifts. Pam Willard: Please be on the lookout for survey from VA PTA regarding distance learning.

### **Principal's Report**

Thanks for PTAs help with teacher appreciation week and special thanks to Pam for all teacher appreciation events and gifts this year. Donut truck was a huge hit! This was the last week of instruction material from teachers and the county will provide year end instruction packets. Teachers will be putting together "party in a bag" gifts using class party fees for grades K-4. Details regarding delivery or pick up will be coming. Fifth graders will be getting a photo opportunity with their teacher, a yard sign and virtual ceremony.

# **New Business**

Amiee Barker: Council PTA would like \$300.00 donation made for a project helping front line workers during COVID 19 pandemic. Brian DeFazio motioned \$300, second by Meg Rosenberg, all in favor. Mrs. Jones: Would like all kindergarten teachers (5) to have training from Orton-Gillingham. Training would be done during summer months and will be \$1,272.00 per teacher. Training will be virtual. Motion for \$1,272.00 by Elizabeth Koneru, second by Pam Willard with a majority vote. Pam Willard: Boosterthon will be used next year for Fun Run and if pandemic is still occurring the money will be applied to the next school year (no money will be lost unless event is cancelled by the school). Motion for \$2,000.00 Boosterthon down payment by Meg Rosenberg, second by Brian DeFazio with all in favor.

# Adjournment

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:17 pm with a motion by Brian DeFazio, second by Pam Willard with a unanimous vote.

#### **Authentication of the Minutes**

Respectfully submitted for approval by Sarah Battle.